Dr. Hassan Lahdan Saqr Al-Mohannadi
Ministry of Justice
P. O. Box 917
Doha

Qatar


Your Excellency,

With this letter, I respectfully ask you to consider the case of Ronaldo Ulep, a former employee of Qatar's air force and Filipino national, who was arrested in 2010 on charges of espionage. The crime that he is accused of is very serious, but I trust that you will agree with me that he should nevertheless receive a fair trail and be treated humanely while in detention.

However, there are several reports that Ronaldo Ulep was tortured after his arrest. He was coerced into singing a document in Arabic, a language he cannot read, which was later presented in court as a confession. He was also not allowed to transfer funds from his bank account to his family in the Philippines that depends on his financial support.

Given these circumstances, I ask you to order an investigation into the allegations of torture and to ensure that Ronaldo Ulep receives a retrial of his case, where no evidence obtained by torture will be admitted. Please also consider the plight of his family and make sure that he is permitted to transfer his savings to them.


Sincerely,

